
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477  

Phone: 845 -246 -9581 Ö Fax: 845 -246 -9582 Ö web: www.sjechurch.org  

MASS  SCH E DULE : 
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Kimlin (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Kimlin (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS GIFT SHOP: Brian Kimlin (706-5449) & Libby Salerno (247-0011) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The 85th Birthday of Joe Defino Sr.ðReq. by His Family 

 5:00  George Dengler Jr.ðReq. by Jan & Joe Dengler 

Sunday  8:30  All The People of The Parish 

 1030 Maureen HoyðReq. by Bob Hoy 

Monday  8:30  Dennis Houlihan (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Angela and Children 

Tuesday  8:30  Shelia KellyðReq. by Mary OôDonnell 

Wednesday  8:30  Stanley & Marie KulencavichðReq. by Susan & Terry Wynne 

Thursday  8:30  Carmela Vitale (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by The Vitale & Houlihan Families 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00  All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30  Alexine Nista (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Joe Nista 

 10:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Geof LovizaðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSts. Peter and Paul, Apostles 

Tueð The First Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church 

WedðBlessed Junipero Serra, Priest 

Frið   St. Thomas, Apostle 

Satð   Independence Day 

 

20-WEEK CLUB ï  The 7th winner of $100 in our 20-Week 

Club was No. 52 Eileen Mullins.   

 

100-MILE POWERWALK - Feel free to sponsor Fr. 

Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power Walk.  (July 1st ï 

August 29th)  Sponsorship money can be given directly 

to Fr. Bill, or you can drop it in the collection basket 

with a note indicating the 100-milke walk.  Checks are 

to be made payable to St. John The Evangelist Church with the 

memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  All monies will be used to offset 

next yearôs budget deficit.  Thank you for the love of your parish. 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - Will take place the weekend of July 

4/5th for The Church of Africa.  They need our prayers and 

support to teach, sanctify, and spiritually lead the many millions 

on that continent who are coming into the Catholic Faith.  We 

thank you in advance for your support. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS - Registration has begun for 

2015/2016.  Our program is open to all children from 4 years of 

age through 9th grade.  Please stop by the church/rectory office for 

a registration form or call Joan Corton at 339-4391.  Our program 

will be meeting on Mondays from Grade Pre K-6 from 6:05 to 

7:35 PM.  Seventh and Eighth Graders will continue their 

program in modular form.  Eligible for óEarly Registration 

Discountô if registered before June 30th!  Come join us! 

 

THANK YOU ï Just wanted to thank everyone for all the prayers 

being prayed.  I appreciate this with all my heart.  God bless.  

Miss and love you.                               Gloria Arquitt 

 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKEND ï He gave strict 

orders that no one should know thiséò  Grow closer to your 

spouse in full privacy on a WWMEW.  FMI, call 1-877-NYS-

WWME Ext. 3, or visit www.wwme.org 

 

WANTEDï We are looking for a volunteer organist to led us in 

instrumental hymn at the 5:00 PM Holy Mass on an occasional 

basis.  If interest, please contact Fr. Bill at 246-9581. 

 

YOUR HELP NEEDEDï Community Action will be collecting 

any type of long-sleeve shirt for the immigrants who will be 

working in the fields this summer in Ulster County.  Shirts can be 

placed in the Food Pantry Box located at the side entrance of the 

church.  FMI, contact Maria Granda at 246-3635. 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - Will take place 

this weekend after the 10:30 Mass and continue until 

after the 8:30 PM Benediction.  Evening prayers will 

be prayed at 5:30 PM.  Sign up sheets at the side 

entrance of the church. 

 

INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING - Will take place on 

Sunday, July 5th at 12:00 PM.  The topic of discussion is The 

Joseph Story.  Come learn more about your Catholic Faith.  This 

discussion will be lead by Fr. Bill.  Question and Answer period 

to follow. 

 

SPAGHETTI DINNER/DANCE -A-THONï 

For our Masterôs Plan Project, we will be 

hosting a Spaghetti Dinner/Dance-A-Thon on 

July 12th from 3-10 P.M.  Dinner will be served 

from 3-5 Pm and dancing will follow. All of the 

money will go to families of children affected by cancer or 

serious illness. At present, we have four children we are 

benefiting. Eli who is a four-year-old who is batting ALL a type 

of leukemia. Sean who is a 6th Grader who has a disease called 

ITP where his blood cannot produce platelets. Aaliyah a three-

year-old who is currently being treated for cancer and Jayden who 

was a 3rd Grader from Grant D Morse who passed away in March 

from a ruptured brain tumor. We want to do as much as we can to 

help these families.  Suggested donation is $8 pp or $25 per 

family.  This project is being done this in loving memory of 

Beverly Defino, Benjamin Martinez, Ann Kirvin, Vlasta Matta, 

and Cecelia Mills. For reservations call Tommy Baker at 247-

3454. There will be take out/gluten free as well as vegetarian 

pasta available. Its going to be a great time for a great cause!!!!   

      Tommy Baker & Angela Martinez 

 



THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Good God,           

 

 This weekôs letter to you as well as next weekôs letter are 

being composed on Tuesday, June 16th because of Liturgical 

Publications (the company that prints our bulletin) needing to have 

these two weeks of bulletins published before the Fourth of July. 

Also, I will have been on my annual retreat from the 22nd until the 

26th and so it worked out by Happy Providence that I needed to 

write these letters earlier than I would have done so anyway.  

 THIS SUNDAY, JUNE 28th, IS THE ALL-DAY 

ADORATION OF THE MOST BLESSED SACRAMENT. A 

partial indulgence may be gained by spending at least a few 

minutes praying before the Most Blessed Sacrament. A plenary 

indulgence may be gained by spending at least one half-hour 

praying before the Most Blessed Sacrament. Indulgences are very 

important when it comes to the care of our soul. Partial 

indulgences can remove some of the effect of sins forgiven; 

plenary indulgences can remove all of the effect of sins forgiven. 

When one sins, either venially or mortally, there is also added to 

the soul what is called the effect of sin upon the soul. If we die in 

the state of sanctifying grace upon the soul, but if there are still 

unremitted venial sins and/or the effect of sins upon the soul, then 

we would need to have our soul purified in Purgatory before being 

admitted into Heaven. Therefore, a good practice of indulgences 

can reduce or totally remove the effect of sins upon the souls and 

henceforth, reduce the purification needed in Purgatory. Spending 

time in prayer before the Most Blessed Sacrament is a great way 

to reduce our purification in Purgatory. It is the major reason why 

we leave our Church unlocked during the course of the day into a 

small part of the evening; it provides an opportunity to keep God 

company (He really misses us if we do not pray to Him). He is 

really and truly present in the Most Blessed Sacrament; may we 

resolve to visit Him.  

 The Fortnight for Religious Freedom is continuing until 

next Saturday, the Fourth of July; it is a fourteen day period of 

prayer for the intention that all of our religious freedoms are 

preserved in this nation. I will have much more to say about the 

Fourth of July in next weekôs bulletin.  

 Next Sunday, July 5th, I shall be conducting the 

Instructional Prayer meeting from 12 Noon until 1:00 P.M. in the 

Chapel portion of the Parish Center Church. All of you folks are 

most welcome to attend: the Topic will be: ñThe Joseph Story.ò  

We did do an overview of the Book of Genesis when we started 

the Instructional Prayer Meeting but we really didnôt do the story 

of Joseph, one of the twelve sons of Jacob/Israel, justice. Anyone 

and everyone are most welcome to learn a little more about our 

precious Catholic Faith. We begin with one decade of the Holy 

Rosary; next I do the presentation of material concerning the 

topic; then I field any questions that may arise; finally, we 

conclude with a prayer. While it is sponsored by the combined 

Spirit of Life Catholic Charismatic Renewal Prayer Group that 

meets at Saint John the Evangelist on Tuesday evenings from 7:00 

until 8:30 P.M. (in the spirit of Making All Things New, the 

Prayer Groups of Saint Mary of the Snow and Saint John the 

Evangelist came together to form one group about two years ago), 

the Instructional Prayer Group can have anyone join us. Please 

feel free to come to the meetings.  

 May Godôs blessings be upon you.                    

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff   

CHICKEN BARBEQUE ï Will take place at the Plattekill 

Reformed Church on July 15th from 5 to 7 PM. 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL ï Will take place from July 27th 

to 31st from 9 AM to 12 PM at St. Mary of The Snow on Cedar 

Street.  For more information, call 532-5687. 

 
ULSTER COUNTY CATHOLIC CHARITIES ï Assist individuals 

and families in the following areas:  Emergency rent, utilities, 

transportation, and food.  - Supplement Nutrition Assistance Program ï

Information & ReferralðCase ManagementðImmigration Services ï

Affordable Health Care.  If you or someone you know needs assistance, 

please call 845-340-9170.  Also, Catholic Charities also has a Food 

Pantry that is open on both Tuesday and Friday from 1 to 4 PM.  If you 

would like to help with the food collection for this pantry call Tom Kelly 

at 845-340-9170 Ext. 105. 

 

ANYONE WHO NEEDS- To report an alleged incident of 

sexual abuse of a minor by priest, deacon, religious, or lay person 

serving in the Archdiocese of NY is asked to contact Sr. Eileen 

Clifford, at 212-371-1000 X2949 or Deacon George J. Coppola at 

917-861-1762.  Both may also be reached via e-mail at 

victimassistance@archny.org.  Information can also be found on 

the Archdiocesan website, www.archny.org.  In keeping with the 

Archdiocesan policy regarding sexual abuse of minors, this 

information is provided to ensure the our children remain safe. 

 

 

 

A GIFT OF PRAYER - If you would like to dedicate your hour 

of Eucharistic Adoration for someone special who is need of 

prayer, we now have cards available.  After you have brought 

your intentions before our Lord, during this hour, you may let the 

person know that they have been prayed for by sending them this 

special card. 
 

THE CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY - Will be prayed every 

Wednesday, here at St. Johnôs at 3:00 PM.  All are invited. 
 

VESPER PRAYER- Every Sunday evening at 5:30 PM here at 

St. Johnôs the Vesper Prayer along with the Rosary will continue 

to be prayed.  Everyone is welcome. 

 

JOKEï A couple was married for many years.  When 

they had a disagreement, yelling could be heard 

throughout the neighborhood.  The husband would 

shout, ñWhen I die, I will dig my way up and out of the 

grave and come back and haunt you for the rest of your 

life!ò  At the age of 98, the husband died of a heart 

attack.  After the burial, a neighbor, concerned for the wifeôs well

-being, asked her, ñArenôt you afraid that he may indeed be able 

to dig his way out of the grave and haunt you for the rest of your 

life?ò  The wife said, ñLet him dig.  I had him buried upside 

down.  I know he wonôt ask for directions.ò 

mailto:victimassistance@archny.org
http://www.archny.org/


JUNE 28, 2015 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

They made signs, asking his father what he wished him to be 

called.  

He asked for a tablet and wrote, "John is his name," and all were  

amazed. Immediately his mouth was opened, his tongue freed,  

and he spoke blessing God.  

- Lk 1:62-64 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR  

June 6/7, 2015 

 2015       2014 

                          Attendance          298          255               

 

                  This Weekôs                               Year To Date 

        Collections        $2,574.00                        $95,573.60 

        Other Income         793.55                          57,587.85 

           Total Income    3,367.55                      $153,161.45 

         Expenses            6,408.35                        161,028.76 

Total                       $  (3,040.80)                   $     (7,867.31) 

Extraordinary Expense:  $15,693 (Side Walkway) 

 

PARISHIONERôS COMMENTï When tithing was first suggested I 

thought I was giving the ñchurchò a fair share of my income.  What we 

were asked to consider was how much we could return to God!  We 

have increased our giving and it still hasnôt hurt.   

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï Jesus gave us the greatest gift possibleð

Himself.  Our tithing is a way of giving part of ourselves to God.  It 

represents the time, effort, energy, and talents which we expend in order 

to earn our wage.  Our tithing is a way of imitating the generous love of 

Jesus.   

                         ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

MACARONI AND CHEESE  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  Erin 

Frederick, Paul Brazier, Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, 

Grace Yund, Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & 

Brunie Kandora, Carol & Edward Koop, Barbara & 

Richard Coppey, Susan, Liz & Kerry Parker, Ericka 

Hinchey, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Sean Brett, Charlie DeSalle, 

James Mullen, Betty Suter, Isis Guzman Balletta, Robin Doherty, 

Gary Granda, Tom Ward, Burt LaRue, John Mulligan, Joe 

Hommel, Bob Cranston, Gail Cortese, Bob Hoy, Peg Sullivan, 

Richard Masiulanis, Connie Novack, and Frankie Cullen. 

 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

JUNE 28, 2015 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our actions 

as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and material gifts 

that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to the truth 

of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ððððððððððððð 

 

IF TOMORROW NEVER COMES   
 

If I knew it would be the last time that I'd see you fall asleep,  

I would tuck you in more tightly and pray the Lord your soul to keep.  

If I knew it would be the last time that I see you walk out the door,  

I would give you a hug and kiss and call you back for one more.  

 

If I knew it would be the last time I'd hear your voice lifted up in  

praise, I would video tape each action and word, so I could play them  

back day after day.  

If I knew it would be the last time, I could spare an extra minute or  

two to stop and say "I love you," instead of assuming, you would KNOW 

I do.  

 

If I knew it would be the last time I would be there to share your day, 

well I'm sure you'll have so many more, so I can let just this one slip 

away.  

For surely there's always tomorrow to make up for an oversight,  

and we always get a second chance to make everything right.  

 

There will always be another day to say our "I love you's",  

and certainly there's another chance to say our "Anything I can do's?"  

But just in case I might be wrong, and today is all I get,  

I'd like to say how much I love you and I hope we never forget.  

 

Tomorrow is not promised to anyone, young or old alike,  

and today may be the last chance you get to hold your loved one tight.  

So if you're waiting for tomorrow, why not do it today? For if tomorrow 

never comes, you'll surely regret the day that you didn't take that extra 

time for a smile, a hug, or a kiss and you were too busy to grant 

someone, what turned out to be their one last wish.  

 

So hold your loved ones close today, whisper in their ear,  

tell them how much you love them and that you'll always hold them dear.  

Take time to say "I'm sorry," "please forgive me," "thank you" or "it's 

okay".  

 

And if tomorrow never comes, you'll have no regrets about today. 

 


